
 
 

Ref. GL 16/2022 

          2 September 2022 

 

Subject:  The order allowing for a final appeal to the Supreme Court in the case between Group Lease 

Public Company Limited (Plaintiff) and JTrust Asia Pte. Ltd. (Defendant) on allegations of 

wrongful act Civil Black Case No. Por. 2313/2561 and Civil Red Case No. Por. 1275/2563 at 

the Civil Court 

To:  The President 

The Stock Exchange of Thailand 

 

Reference:  1. Letter of the Company to the President of the Stock Exchange of Thailand                                                      

No. GL 08/2021 re: Decision of Civil Court regarding Group Lease Public Company Limited 

filed a civil case against JTrust Asia Pte. Ltd., alleging the wrongful acts and claim for 

compensation dated 9 March 2021 

Reference is made to the Civil Black Case No. Por. 2313/2561 filed with the Civil Court by Group Lease 

Public Company Limited (the “Company”) on 30th April 2018 against J Trust Asia Pte. Ltd. (“JTA”) based on the 

wrongful acts and claim compensation for damages. On 5th March 2020, the Court of First Instance ruled in 

favor of the Company and JTA was ordered by a judgment to pay the Company for THB 685 million. After that, 

JTA filed an appeal to the Appeal Court and the Appeal Court reversed the judgment of the Court of First 

Instance. Following the judgement of the Appeal Court, on 4 March 2021, the Company applied for a 

permission to final appeal the Appeal Court’s judgment to the Supreme Court (along with attaching its final 

appeal). 

 

The Company would like to inform the SET that on 31 August 2022, the Court of First Instance 

pronounced the Supreme Court’s order – the Supreme Court allowed the Company to final appeal on the 

case’s main issue of whether JTA committed wrongful act against the Company and whether JTA should be 

liable for damages to the Company, and if so, in what amount. We are grateful to the Supreme Court for 

handing down such order. 

 

If there is any progress, the Company will update as appropriate.  

Please be informed accordingly. 

 

      Yours sincerely,  

 

 

           (Mr. Riki  Ishigami) 

                   Chief Executive Officer 

บรษัิท กรุป๊ลสี จ ำกดั (มหำชน)  

GROUP LEASE PUBLIC COMPANY LIMITED 


